

Graeme and Karl wish to Thank The Ladies Fellowship for inviting them to share their experience of The Gambia. The kind donation that was given to them is really appreciated.

Graeme went on to say what a wonderful group of ladies the Ladies Fellowship are.
Lorraine does an excellent job leading them,
Thankyou Lorraine

The flowers have been kindly given this month by the following people

October 7th - Eileen Buswell

October 14th – Annette Mccormilla

October 21st – Velma Jones

October 28th – The Rushden Corps

Rushden Corps would like to Thankyou all those that have led meetings whilst Major Richard Crowe has been on Sabbatical.

Welcome Back also to Major Richard Crowe

Forthcoming Events here at The Corps

Saturday October 20th 7pm

Perfect Resonance £5

Saturday November 10th 7pm

Sarah Grace Presents

HATTY'S LAST STAND £5

Sunday December 2nd

6pm

First Sunday Church

BBC Radio Northampton's

Martin Heath and Guest

Christmas Extravaganza

Free Admission



Reaching Out

October 2018

Rushden Salvation Army

Commanding Officer Major Richard Crowe Mobile: 07905906533 Quarters: 01933 314738 Hall 01933 353528

Registered Charity No: 214779 & Scotland SC009359



THANKYOU TO PAULINE NORMAN

This year has marked a number of Celebrations for me. Our Scout Group Celebrated its 70th Anniversary, Rushden Corp Celebrated its 150th Anniversary, Mark and I Celebrated our 25th Wedding Anniversary and I was also presented with my 25 years' Service Award to Scouting as well as the Bar to the Award for Merit for services to Scouting. Listening to the citation of why I was awarded this Award was quite humbling, supporting our Group, working with the Salvation Army, not afraid to make decisions for the best of the Group, being involved in the running of District Events to name but a few. Ultimately without the support of Mark, Sam and Ben this would not have been possible and of course my team of leaders





I have made the decision to step down as Group Scout Leader, after 16 years in the role and 25 years with the Group. This has not been an easy decision but I feel the time is right now to hand the "baton" over to I am pleased to say Cheryl. She and our team of leaders will take the Group to its next milestones. I have had many ups and downs with the Group but have enjoyed immensely working with our young people and seeing them progress from the timid Beavers to the rowdy Cub, to the adventurous Scout and to the mature Young Leader. I have been around long enough now to see them taking up leadership roles which re-enforces my role as a Leader and why I became a leader, having come through the sections myself, albeit within the Guide Movement until I discovered Venture Scouts!

I will not be disappearing completely and will be there in the background to help support Cheryl and the other leaders and the Group. I will be taking on another appointment within Nene Valley District Scouts, which I am looking forward to.

I would like to take this opportunity to Thank Rushden Corps for the support they have given me and our Scout Group, of which I am truly thankful for and I know I leave the Group in the more than capable hands of Cheryl and will look forward to seeing and hearing about their new ventures.

Yours in Scouting Pauline Norman

We at Rushden Corps of The Salvation Army would like to say a big thankyou for what you have down for The Rushden Salvation Army Scouts. Your commitment and support in leading the group has been really appreciated.

God Bless you Pauline

